Heartland Expressway
in Colorado

Background




* CDOT begins passing lane installation on CO 71 between
Limon and Brush on Monday (Heartland Expressway)

Work will primarily consist of adding a passing lane in
three locations along the roadway

Lincoln and Washington Counties — The Colorado
Department of Transportation will begin passing lane
construction work on Monday, Aug. 8. Work will take place
along Colorado Highway 71, between Limon and Brush.

e This project consists of constructing passing lanes in three
sections along CO 71 from MP 111 to MP 152. Work will
include asphalt paving, erosion control, seeding, installation
of new signage, and new striping. IHC Scott, of Englewood, is
the contractor for this project.

* “This is the first of several safety projects planned along
this corridor in our 10-year plan of projects,” said Region
Transportation Director Heather Paddock. “This is an
important area and we want to keep freight and other
vehicles safe.”



* This section of roadway will be part of the Heartland Expressway Corridor, a priority route for
the Ports to Plains Alliance. This route connects the Gulf of Mexico with the Canadian border.
Improvement of this roadway will allow for a more efficient flow of traffic. Additionally, truckers
will be encouraged to use this roadway instead of Interstate 25. This will result in less traffic along
Interstate 25. The project will improve and prolong the life of the road surface.

* Work will primarily consist of adding a passing lane in three locations along the roadway. At site
one, a northbound passing lane will be added. At site two, both northbound and southbound
passing lanes will be added. At site three, a southbound passing lane will be added. Passing lanes
significantly improve the flow of traffic, as well as the safety of the roadway.








https://www.codot.gov/projects/co71-passing-lanes-limon-brush







* Northeast Rural Road
Resurfacing Project

Providing resurfacing of
CO 71 in Lincoln,
Washington, Morgan and
Weld Counties.

Resurfacing CO 71 South
of CO 14, with a project
estimate of $24,130,000
has recommended
projects funding of
$15,000,000 for years of
5-8. However, the CO 71
North of Brush with a
project estimate of
$3,480,000 has been
postponed beyond years
5-8.









e CO 71 Corridor Improvements includes
reconstruction of corridor, shoulder
widening, safety, operational, and
Intelligent Transportation Systems (ITS)
components on CO 71 between south of
Limon and the Nebraska State Line in
Lincoln, Washington, Morgan, and Weld
counties.

The total project estimate is $200,000,000.
The 10-year Vision Plan provides for
strategic funding of $27.38 million, but
through years 5-8 $11,400,000 is funded.
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